

## Your piece

**David Mills** <dmills@firstthings.com> To: davidmihjng@gmail.com

Tue, Jul 31, 2012 at 4:52 PM

Dear Mr. Roemer,

Thank you for your concern. I don't think meeting would accomplish anything substantive, especially when we are busy working on the October issue and don't have much time to spare. Dr. Barr is a physicist of distinction and a member of our Advisory Council and we aren't inclined to question his judgment in these matters. In any case, it's a controversy to be waged in the journals involved.

Faithfully, David Mills Executive Editor First Things

On Tue, Jul 31, 2012 at 10:43 AM, First Things <ft@firstthings.com> wrote: [Quoted text hidden]